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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF PSYCHOLOGISTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Monday, December 3, 2007 at 9:00 a.m.
PLACE:
Division of Professional Regulation  


861 Silver Lake Blvd. Suite 203


Conference Room A


Dover, Delaware

MINUTES FOR APPROVAL: 

MEMBERS PRESENT
Dr. Merris Hollingsworth, Professional Member, President
Dr. Joseph Keyes, Professional Member 
Dr. Martha Boston, Professional Member   
Dr. Gordon DiRenzo, Professional Member, Secretary
Joan McDonough, Public Member
MEMBERS ABSENT
Anglin Hollis, Public Member
Dr. Gary Johnson, Professional Member

Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General PRESENT

Christopher Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General (10:25 am)
Nancy Fields, Administrative Specialist II

CALL TO ORDER
Dr. Hollingsworth called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the November 5, 2007 minutes for approval.  A motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Dr. Keyes to approve the minutes as amended.   The motion unanimously carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
The Board reviewed the post renewal audits.  Of the 81 audits, all but 9 were approved. 

A motion was made by Dr. Keyes, seconded by Dr. Boston, that in reviewing Katherine Crits-Christoph’s audit, the YMCA public lectures she submitted for 15 hours, can only be given a 
maximum credit of one per lecture; therefore, she only has three CEs instead of 15 which makes her 5 hours short.  The motion was carried by Dr. Boston, Dr. Hollingsworth, Dr. Keyes, and Ms. McDonough.  Dr. DiRenzo abstained.
 A motion was made by Dr. DiRenzo, seconded by Dr. Keyes, to grant Richard Flanagan eight hours or 1/5 credit for co-authoring a book instead of the 40 he was claiming.   The motion carried by Dr. Hollingsworth, Dr. Keyes, Ms. McDonough and Dr. DiRenzo.  Dr. Boston opposed.
A motion was made by Dr. Keyes, seconded by Dr. Boston to have a show cause hearing for Lisa Pistone because she was short on CE hours for the third time. The motion unanimously carried.
Ms. Fields advised that letters will go out to the licensees advising them of their audit status as soon as possible. 
NEW BUSINESS
The Board reviewed Dr. Kathleen Rupertus-Pearce’s request to change her supervising Psychologist. A motion was made by Dr. Keyes, seconded by Dr. DiRenzo to approve her request.  The motion was carried by Dr. Hollingsworth, Dr. Keyes, Ms. McDonough and Dr. DiRenzo.   Dr. Boston abstained.    
Other Business before the Board (For Discussion Only)
A motion was made by Dr. DiRenzo, seconded by Dr. Keyes, to propose that the Board send Frank Szczuka and Lisa Gardner letters and certificates of gratitude for their service on the Board. The motion unanimously carried. Dr. DiRenzo and Ms. Fields will work on the letters for the Board to sign at the next meeting.
Public Comment
There was no public comment. 
Next Meeting Date
The next Board meeting will be held on January 7, 2008.
Adjournment

A motion was made by Dr. Keyes, seconded by Ms. McDonough to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.    The meeting adjourned at 11:55 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Nancy Fields, Administrative Specialist II
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